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From: Kathleen Stanton
To: 4alanbongio@gmail.com; hrh707@outlook.com; noah@landwaterconsulting.com; hcpcmccavour@gmail.com; hcpcnewman@yahoo.com; mrbrian707@gmail.com; sregon@aol.com
Cc: Planning Clerk; Chris Hamer; Jason Holder; Amy Minteer; Jenny Auwarter; Lindquist, Natalie@Parks; shawn.oliver@fhwa.dot.gov; Hobbs, Kelly J@DOT; Price, David@DOT; Arsenault, Mark@DOT; Cardiff, Darrell@DOT
Subject: Bayside Corners Historic VIEW SHEDS & proposed Destruction by Roundabout
Date: Friday, May 06, 2022 2:26:59 PM
Attachments: Shuster Photo of Bayside OAR.pdf

Dear Commissioners,

Here are two photographs of the Historic VIEW SHED of Old Arcta Road at the juncture of Jacoby Creek Road known as Bayside Corners.  This View Shed will be destroyed with the construction of a Roundabout in this location.

HISTORIC VIEWSHED OF BAYSIDE CORNERS c.1940s (Shuster Photo, HSU Special Collections)
Historic VIEW SHED showing the original alignment of Old Arcata Road at the juncture of Jacoby Creek Road.  
1903 Jacoby Creek School in background.  (Listed on National Register)
1882 Temperance Hall shown in front of that.  (Eligible for the National Register)
1941 Grange/Bayside Community Center to the right of the Temperance Hall.  (Listed on CA Register, Eligible for National Register)
1876 Lawlor-Conners-Wilson House to the left of the intersection. (Listed on National Register)

This View Shed would be destroyed with the construction of a Roundabout at Bayside Corners.

HISTORIC VIEW SHED at BAYSIDE CORNERS remains in situ eighty years after Shuster Photo. (Photo taken 2021)

This is the proposed location of a Massive, Urban, Concrete Roundabout with Five Overhead Light Posts!!!!! 

This will be a Modern, Intrusive Element inserted into a Cultural Landscape that does NOT FIT the Historic Neighborhood that is eligible for the National Register of Historic Places as an Historic District.

The Secretary of the Interior’s Standards protects historic Roads, Streets, Circulation Systems and Open Space as critical landscape features in an Historic Setting.  The Standards for preserving the Setting recommend RETAINING and PRESERVING these types of landscape features and NOT ALTERING them or DESTROYING them which the construction of a Roundabout will do.

The Alternative Project proposed in the EIR, retains the configuration of the current road and makes modest modifications to support a safer intersection for bicyclists and pedestrians WITHOUT the construction of a Roundabout.  This is what Bayside Cares supports and would be possible if the COUNTY denies the Local Coastal Development Permit and the Encroachment Permit. 

Thank you,
Kathleen Stanton, M.A.
Historic Resources Consultant, Bayside Cares
Bayside Resident
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